

PEORIA POLICE DEPARTMENT



January 31, 2014

The Honorable James E. Ardis III Local Liquor Commissioner City of Peoria, Illinois

RE: Temporary Liquor License Application AMVETS Charities of Peoria 237 NE Monroe Class H (outdoor event)

Dear Mr. Ardis.

Enclosed is an application from AMVETS Charities of Peoria for a Class H (outdoor) temporary liquor license to be used on Monday, March 17, 2014, from 8:00 a.m. until 8:00 p.m. This license will allow alcoholic beverages to be sold and consumed in the parking lot of the AMVETS, 237 NE Monroe, Peoria, Illinois, during a St. Patrick's Day celebration. The area for the sales and consumption of alcohol will be fenced and members of the AMVETS will check identifications at the entrance to ensure those entering are of legal age. The proceeds from this event will benefit the AMVET Charities of Peoria, a not for profit organization incorporated in Illinois.

Officer Scott Jordan conducted a background investigation of the officers of this organization. The president of AMVETS Charities of Peoria is Mr. Joseph W. Sharpe, 631 W. Stratford, Peoria, Illinois. The event chairwoman is Ms. Cynthia Henry, 3200 N. Elmcroft Terrace, Peoria, Illinois. Nothing was found that would disqualify this organization from receiving the requested temporary liquor license. This outdoor event has not been held in the past and will need approval from city council.

The Peoria Police Department has no objections to this license request.

Sincerely

Steven M. Settingsgaard

Chief of Police

SMS/sj

cc: Liquor Commissioner

City Clerk

Corporation Counsel

600 S. W. Adams Street Peoria, IL 61602-1592 Phone 309.494.8300

Hotel Parking Deck

AMVETS #64 Parking Lot

AMVETS

Fenced off area

Monroe Street

Fayette Street